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Prenatal Appointment
Welcome! Premier Pediatrics provides primary care to infants, children, adolescents, and young adults up to age 21 years. It is our goal to provide quality, comprehensive, patient-centered medical care not only to those with typical development, but also to those with special needs.

Thank you for your interest in Premier Pediatrics. Today you will be meeting with Dr. Todd Bush, Dr. Deborah Winburn-Antovoni or Dr. Sarah Jensen. Please feel free to ask any questions that you may have. The following reflect a few of our most frequently asked prenatal questions: 
What hospitals do your providers go to?

All of our doctors are on staff at Advent Health Shawnee Mission and Advent Health South Overland Park.  The hospital will contact us once your baby is born and Dr. Winburn-Antovoni, Dr. Bush or Dr. Jensen will come visit you and your baby in the hospital.
What if I am not delivering at one of these hospitals?

A pediatrician who is on staff at that hospital will visit you and your baby while you are in the hospital. Please call us to set up an appointment as soon as you know when the baby will be discharged from the hospital. We would like to see the baby within 24-48 hours of being discharged from the hospital.
What is Premier Pediatrics’ view on breast feeding?

At Premier Pediatrics, we support and encourage breast feeding your newborn. Advent Health Shawnee Mission and Advent South Overland Park all offer complimentary breast-feeding evaluation and counseling during your stay as well as outpatient breast education services. 

I am expecting a baby boy and would like to have him circumcised, who performs the circumcision?

Dr. Bush, Dr. Winburn-Antovoni or Dr. Jensen will perform the circumcision during your hospital stay.

Should my baby receive the Hepatitis B vaccination in the hospital?

Yes, Dr. Bush, Dr. Winburn-Antovoni and Dr. Jensen do recommend that your baby receive this immunization while they are in the hospital. If you choose to wait, the immunization will be given at the baby’s first appointment at our office. 

Is there any paperwork I need to fill out before my baby is born?

You will not need to complete any paperwork before the baby is born. Please provide your chosen doctor’s name to the maternity coordinator at the hospital where you will be delivering and they will contact us once your baby is born. 

When/how do I schedule my baby’s first appointment?

Please call our office once you know when the baby will be discharged, and we will assist you with scheduling his/her first appointment.  We would like to see the baby in our office within 24 to 48 hours of being discharged from the hospital. Please note that we do make sure that all new babies are worked into the provider’s schedule, so there is no need to worry about your doctor’s availability. 

Can I fill out the patient registration paperwork online?

Yes, please visit the FORMS section of our website: www.premierforkids.com. 

What is Premier Pediatrics’ policy on Immunizations?

Dr. Winburn-Antovoni, Dr. Bush and Dr. Jensen do require that all patients at Premier Pediatrics be immunized and recommend that patients follow the AAP guidelines for receiving these immunizations. 

Walk-In Clinic

Premier Pediatrics offers Walk-In Clinic hours 8AM-4:00PM Monday-Friday, no appointment necessary and scheduled sick visits on Saturday from 8AM-10:45AM. All three of our providers do participate in our walk-in clinic. If you have a concern that you would like your primary provider to care for, please call our office to schedule an appointment.
Separate Sick and Well Waiting Rooms

Premier Pediatrics offers separate sick and well waiting rooms. We have many new babies and young children who come through our well clinic, and we make every effort to try to keep them healthy. Therefore, if your child is not feeling well or has any form of contagious illness or condition, please use our sick waiting room. All walk-in patients will need to use this waiting room as well. 
You may use our well waiting room for scheduled well-visit appointments and office visits (when instructed to use the well waiting room). However, if your child is ever not feeling well, and is in the office for a scheduled well-visit, we do ask that you please check in our sick waiting room. 
Contact Info and Hours

Address: 

Premier Pediatrics – An Affiliate of Children’s Mercy
8675 College Blvd., Suite 100

Overland Park, KS 66208

Phone: 913-345-9400

Fax: 913-345-9408

Website: www.premierforkids.com
Hours:

Monday thru Friday 8AM-4:30PM, scheduled appointments and walk-in clinic, 8AM-4PM.
Saturday scheduled sick visits only, 8AM-10:45AM.
Again, we want to thank you for considering Premier Pediatrics. We look forward to growing with you!
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